
Summer Term at Hartest Church of England Primary 
 
It has been an exciting term at Hartest, full of great opportunities for the children. They 
have particularly enjoyed using our fully refurbished swimming pool, made possible by 
generous donations from the Friends of Hartest. The new pool was opened in June by the 
Headteacher, who had the first swim! The school has been able to be host events for 
parents and the local community, including our very popular Pet Parade and BBQ event, 
including everything from bearded dragons to ponies! The children continue to enjoy a 
greatly enriched curriculum at Hartest, including several recent educational visits supporting 
their topic work. The enjoyment and celebration of learning here has been wonderful. 
The school has also been awarded a School Games Mark GOLD award for all our community 
sport involvement. 
 

 
 
 

 

 


